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Lenten Small Groups and Inklings of the Risen 
Life 

Dear Friends, 

Amid the stress and exhaustion of this time, I am giving thanks first and 

foremost for Christ, who day by day invites us to peacefully and joyfully take 

up the yoke of the Messiah, and to remember that the Messiah’s yoke is easy, 

and the Messiah’s burden is light.  In addition to our Hypothermia Shelter 

Meals the week of Ash Wednesday and our work with ACCA, I’m thankful for 

several other things in our common life.  

Most proximately—and with the registration deadline approaching swiftly 

on Thursday, March 3rd—our Lenten Small Groups are beginning on Sunday 

March 6th.  Sign up by clicking the following link https://forms.gle/

TosBPpjcs7VsQab9A , or by calling our Parish Office.  Groups will gather for 

an hour at 9:15 am, 11:30 am, or 2 pm each Sunday in Lent, and one Sunday in 

Eastertide, to consider our spiritual practices through the metaphorical lens of a 

garden plot.  Part of your signing up allows you to indicate which time or times 

you are available.  The program, Growing a Rule of Life, is a collaboration be-

tween Virginia Theological Seminary and the Society of St. John the Evange-

list, originally put together in 2016.  A set of daily recorded meditations on 

each week’s theme are available at https://www.ssje.org/growrule/, and the 

website allows you to select March 6th, 2022 as your start date for receiving the 

series of Lenten emails so that we are all “on the same page.”  These groups 

will be co-led by members of the Vestry and the Adult Christian Education 

(ACE) committee. 

A second cause for appreciation is the fact that we are finally able to re-

gather in person for Eucharist in the Nave again—albeit with KN95 or equiva-

lent masks, air filtration, and additional ventilation as temperatures allow.  

However inconvenient these guidelines might feel at times, the precautions are 

nonetheless a powerful way that we can continue to protect each other.  Having 

Bishop Porter Taylor join us on February 20th for the first Sunday back is an-

other encouragement toward thankfulness.  

Finally, the most powerful reason I know of for thanksgiving is that the 

Search Committee has discerned a call for David Palmer to serve among us as 

(continued next page) 

https://forms.gle/TosBPpjcs7VsQab9A
https://forms.gle/TosBPpjcs7VsQab9A
https://www.ssje.org/growrule/
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8 a.m. Holy Eucharist 
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Vestry Highlights - January 19, 2022 

St. Barnabas’ Mission: 

Serving our community, the world, and each other 

through the love of Jesus Christ. 

Lenten Small Groups and Inklings of the Risen Life  
      (continued from p. 1) 

our Music Minister, and he has accepted.  This is a wonderful opportunity for our choirs 

and musicians - as well as the congregation!- to  to be able to learn alongside a wise and 

experienced musician and faith leader.  I fully anticipate that St. Barnabas’ will be power-

fully blessed by his ministry, leadership, teaching, and encouragement in the years ahead. 

This is a cause for celebration and, if this reaches you before Ash Wednesday, Allelu-

ias. 

 May the peace and freedom of Christ be with you this Lent and Easter! 

Blessings, 

John+ 

• Cindy McLaughlin presented the details of this year’s ministry with the Hypothermia 

Shelter.  We will provide meals and breakfast/snack bags for a week, from February 

27 through March 5.  We hope to provide personal care items, as well. 

• The Ski Trip to Canaan Valley will be February 18 through 21.  There are over 40 

people signed up for the trip. 

• The Lenten program will be Growing a Rule of Life.  Vestry have been asked to con-

sider volunteering to lead one of the small groups.  Parishioners can sign up online or 

through the Parish Office. 

• The Vestry Retreat will be February 5 from 10 a.m.-3 p.m. 

• Robin Erskine has completed his term as Chair of the Endowment Board.  The follow-

ing members were approved by the Vestry:  PJ Kennedy (Chair), Grace Robbins, 

Marcel Lisi, Mark Patterson, and Peter Badger. 

• Treasurer’s Report:  2022 Budget shows $325,000 in pledge income and $329,000 in 

anticipated expenses.  The Reserve is sufficient to cover the anticipated shortfall. 

• The Vestry approved designating all loose plate offerings on Sundays throughout the 

year for the Rector’s Discretionary Fund. 

Ann Wentworth Sayles, Register 
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Prayer for the 

Cold and  

Homeless  

and  

Those Who  

Care for Them 

 

God of compassion, 

your love for humanity 

was revealed in Jesus, 

whose earthly life  

began in the poverty  

of a stable 

and ended in the pain 

and isolation of  

the cross: 

we hold before you 

those who are  

homeless and cold, 

especially this season. 

Draw near and  

comfort them in spirit, 

and bless those who 

work to provide them 

with shelter, food,  

and friendship. 

We ask this in  

Jesus' name. 

Amen. 

 

from the Church of England 

Greetings, St. Barnabas’ Parish! 
by David Palmer, Music Minister 

Greetings, St. Barnabas’ Parish! I am hon-

ored to have been offered the position of Music 

Minister for your faith community.  I love your 

name, Barnabas, son of consolation, son of en-

couragement.  For years, when asked to articu-

late my teaching philosophy, I have been say-

ing that I am primarily an encourager.  I have 

been teaching music since 1980 when I got my 

first piano student.  My first church music posi-

tion started at the same time, when I was the 

organist and director of a choir of four in Neva-

da!  My life since then has taken me to many 

locations, including Bolivia, where I met and 

married my English wife, Sara; West Chester, 

Pennsylvania, where our son was born; Roches-

ter, New York, where I got my doctorate from 

the Eastman School of Music; and Concord, 

North Carolina, where I got my first full-time 

university job.  

While we were in North Carolina, my wife did a degree at Virginia Theological 

Seminary, was ordained, and began working as a priest.  (She had been doing ministry 

for years without the title.)  Her next job took us to Ohio for four years, and our adult 

son went with us.  When it was time to move to Virginia, our son decided to stay in 

Ohio, and it was a good thing, because he then met the woman who would become his 

wife!  

The move to Virginia was precipitated by Sara getting a job at St. Mary’s in Arling-

ton, where she has thrown herself into all manner of things in their parish life.  We have 

made our home in Falls Church, and I have been busy finding my place in the music of 

the DMV.  As you know, it’s been harder to socialize and network during the pandemic, 

but I find myself playing piano at our hospital once a week, teaching piano to children 

in Capitol Hill, doing a weekly show on Radio Arlington, teaching a course for Wesley 

Seminary, and playing in several bands.  I am now in my last weeks of working as mu-

sic director for Church of the Covenant in Arlington.  I am looking forward to getting to 

know you and finding ways to musically connect with your shared life, and I will en-

deavor to discharge all the duties of my ministry listening, celebrating, and encouraging. 

David Palmer playing a streamlined organ  
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March 

3/4 Gertrude Jones 

3/11 PJ Kennedy 

3/16 Devon Merchant 

3/20 Robert Agnew 

3/22 Maritsa Rajashekar 

3/26 Michael Dugger 

3/27 Robin Erskine 

3/29 Anne Radway 

3/29 Jack Miller 

April 

4/9 Delilah Stearns 

4/16 Jocelyn Leatherwood 

4/17 Maria Macfarlane 

4/19 Parken Mokaves 

4/20 Owen Stearns 

4/24 Beth Harper 

4/26 William Anderson 

4/30 Sebastian Rajashekar 

 

O God, our times are  

in  your hand: Look with  

favor, we pray, on your  

servants as they begin  

another year.  Grant that 

they may grow in wisdom and 

grace, and strengthen their 

trust in your goodness all the 

days of their lives; through 

Jesus Christ, our Lord.  

Amen. 

Birthdays 

We include a list of birthdays in each issue of the Reporter.  Please 

make sure your information in Realm (our parish database) is up-to-

date. 

If you have not yet logged into your Realm account, please consid-

er doing so:  Call or email the Parish Office for an “invitation” which 

will allow you to establish your login credentials.  Or, contact the Par-

ish Office directly to have your information updated.   

Meals for Hypothermia Shelter Feb. 27-Mar.5 

Dear Parish Family, 

There are many things in the life of our Parish that we cannot do at this time due to 

the pandemic. But one thing that we’ve kept constant is taking care of each other and 

those in need.   

Starting on February 27th, we will be participating in the annual Baileys Cross-

roads Hypothermia Shelter program by providing seven nights of meals for the hypo-

thermia guests.  The program, which runs from December through April, provides shel-

ter for the overflow of homeless people, and is made possible by the generous support 

of area churches. 

Over the course of the last three to four years that I have been coordinating our 

week with the shelter, I  can’t tell you how fulfilling it is to meet and greet the wonder-

ful clients that need the assistance that the program provides. 

This year - much like the last couple of years - we are not housing Hypothermia 

Shelter clients, but instead are providing meals for a week.   Please use the link to our 

SignUp Genius to contribute to the meals we are planning:  https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30E054AAAAB2FA5F49-baileys.  Like last year, we also 

will provide breakfast/snack bags for each day.  

Food should be delivered to the shelter hot and ready to serve each evening, if pos-

sible.  If not possible, we will make arrangements for alternate drivers.  If you would 

like to participate but cannot provide food, we can also accept financial contribu-

tions.  Please make a check to St. Barnabas’ with “Hypothermia Shelter” in the memo 

line.  Please be as generous as you can in contributing, and thank you! 

God bless, 

Cindy McLaughlin 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F30E054AAAAB2FA5F49-baileys&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc4ff3b91d6c6459fe17308d9f24cd3eb%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637807234056875580%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F30E054AAAAB2FA5F49-baileys&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc4ff3b91d6c6459fe17308d9f24cd3eb%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637807234056875580%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8
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The Women of St. Barnabas’ (WOSB) 
by Gertrude Jones 

The WOSB invite all women of the parish to attend our first meeting in many months on 

Tuesday, April 5 at 10 a.m. in the Richardson Room.  We will abide all restrictions for meet-

ing in person.  We will plan for our annual Mad Hatter’s Tea Party which will be held Satur-

day, May 7 at 1:30 p.m. – the day before Mother’s Day.  For those who have just recently 

become parishioners of St. Barnabas’, our tea party is an all-out effort to have an elegant tea 

party with fun and good food.  Our invitation also includes the men of the parish.  A fun part 

of the day is the prizes given for various categories of hats:  most creative, prettiest, most original, and funniest…  and 

any others we can think of!  We serve delicious treats of scones, fancy sandwiches, cookies, and cakes with lots of tea 

and other beverages. 

We hope to have our annual Soup & Salad meeting in June.  It is an evening meeting so that it is easier for work-

ing women and mothers of young children to attend.  We have a shared dish supper with an interesting speaker.  We 

meet at 6:30 p.m. in the Richardson Room on Tuesday evening, June 5.   

We have not been completely inactive during the slow passage of time during the Great Pandemic.  We had a 

bake sale during one of the lulls of the virus and made over $1,000.  We have already contributed this year to the 

Episcopal Relief and Development Fund and also to the Northern Virginia Mental Health Association.  Janet George 

collected and donated $30 from our Miles of Pennies jars. 

The Barnabees are the craft arm of the WOSB.  We help present our Christmas 

Bazaar in November.  The bazaar is our chief money-maker, and much work is 

needed to make it worthwhile.  Some of our older members are not able to do as 

much as in days past.  We will work hard to coordinate the efforts of older and 

younger members.  Aside from earning money 

for good works, there is a joyous fellowship born 

of our working together. We will begin meeting 

again later in the year and hope to be able to host 

our Holiday Bazaar in November this year. 

Presiding Bishop’s Appeal for Support of the Absalom Jones Fund 

In late January, our Presiding Bishop, Michael Bruce Curry, asked for congregational contributions to the Absa-

lom Jones Fund which supports Historically Black Colleges and Universities (HBCUs) Saint Augustine’s University 

and Voorhees College.  St. Barnabas’ Vestry responded by committing $500 from the operating fund for 2022.  From 

the Bishop’s letter, “Your gift to the Absalom Jones Fund directly supports Saint Augustine’s and Voorhees while 

honoring the legacy of Blessed Absalom Jones, the first African American priest ordained in The Episcopal Church.”  

We are grateful to be able to do so. 



 

 

March/April 2022 Page 6  

Annandale Christian Community for Action (ACCA) News & Opportunities 

The Rebuilding Together National Rebuilding Day will be Sat-

urday, April 30.  Rebuilding Together - Arlington-Fairfax-Falls 

Church organizes repairs for local low-income homeowners and non-

profits, focusing on health, safety, and accessibility.  ACCA plans to sponsor repairs for two houses; Ken Mittelholtz 

will lead repairs for one of the houses.  St. Barnabas’ has pledged funds and volunteers.  We will know more once we 

receive our assignment in March.  Usually, both skilled and unskilled volunteers are needed.  If you would like to vol-

unteer, please contact Ken. 

ACCA’s Family Emergency Assistance program helped 33 families in January 2022, and gave over $44,000 in fi-

nancial assistance for rent, utilities, and other urgent needs.  The need for food assistance from the ACCA Food Pantry 

continues.  Donations of food and hygiene items can be left in the church narthex.  The ministry also needs volun-

teers to deliver groceries to households that need help, to coordinate drivers, and to pack items for delivery.   

Fifteen new Afghan families have begun participating in ACCA’s Neighbor-to-Neighbor program since September 

2021.  The program provides English classes, mentoring in skills for living in our area, help with local  job searches, 

and tutoring for school-age children.  Some activities are by Zoom; volunteers provide rides to in-person meetings. 

The 2021 Annandale CROP Hunger Walk raised a total of $17,665 in donations for Church World Service.  Church 

World Service gave $3,997 to ACCA for our local programs which fight hunger and poverty.  Thanks to all from St. 

Barnabas’ who walked and/or donated. 

Thank you to everyone who donated to ACCA during the recent Challenge Campaign.  The funds raised will help 

ACCA respond to urgent requests for help with rent, utilities, food deliveries, and furniture and will help support high-

quality childcare at the ACCA Child Development Center.  

To volunteer, or for more information about ACCA, the CROP Walk, or Rebuilding Together please contact Ken or 

Camille Mittelholtz. 

Reporter Deadline, Office Hours, and Holiday Schedule 

The deadline for the May/June 2022 issue of The St. Barnabas’ Reporter is Thursday, April 14th.  Please submit 

announcements and/or photos to the Parish Office at stbarnabaschurch@outlook.com.  Hard copies of announcements 

and/or photos are welcome, as well.   

Office hours: Monday through Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.; Friday the Parish Administrator works from 

home.  Please note:  The office will close at 12 noon on Good Friday and reopen at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, April 20th.  

Please call John+ on his cell pone or on the emergency pastoral care number if any urgent concerns arise during the 

week the office is closed. 

Men’s Group 

The Men’s Group will meet for a Men’s Breakfast on Saturday, March 5 at 8 AM at the Juke Box Diner, 7039 Co-

lumbia Pike, Annandale.  All men of the parish and their guests are welcome to attend.  For more information please 

contact the Parish Office. 

mailto:stbarnabaschurch@outlook.com
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Opportunities to Participate in Lenten Activities 

by Molly Newling 

There will be several opportunities for all church members to participate in special 

activities as we move through the upcoming Lenten season.  These activities are orga-

nized by the Altar Guild, but we thankfully welcome all,  both young and not-quite-so-

young, to join us. 

The Altar Guild will be preparing palms in the Richardson Room on Saturday, 

April 9, at 10:30 a.m. in preparation for the Palm Sunday Service (April 10).  Everyone 

is invited to come and lend a hand.  It takes about an hour and snacks are provided! 

St. Barnabas’ parishioners are also invited to participate in the 

Stripping of the Altar at the Maundy Thursday service on April 14, 

at 7:30 p.m.  This service begins with the re-creation of the Last Supper and ends with an altar 

stripped to the bare wood.  At the end of the service, members of the congregation will carry out 

silver, candles, linens, and flowers--all of the festive appointments that make the church beautiful 

for typical Sunday worship.  We will need many volunteer hands, and we welcome children!    

Camp registration is open! From art to sports to exploring 

the great outdoors, this year's camps will include both new activi-

ties as well as beloved camp programs and traditions. And with 

two sessions of Family Camp, there's something for every-

one.Spots are filling up fast, but there are still a few openings 

left! Tell your church this is a summer they won’t want to miss. 

Visit www.shrinemontcamps.net for dates, rates, and programs. 

We look forward to seeing you up on the mountain! 

Shrine Mont Camps 2022 

Limited Spots Remain! 

 

To the staff of St. Barnabas’ Episcopal Church, 

Thank you so much for allowing me to record in the Sanctuary at Saint Barnabas. 

The 3-Manual Rodgers digital organ was easy to use, and provided the timbres needed 

for recording my publication project for hymn-based preludes and postludes for the Sa-

cred Music Library. 

Appreciatively, 

Justus Parrotta 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001CQQMIwNLjo-WVmxL9xBeQF8RhMgUzBO3oe3nebt6-d9w5O3EDjxL2aX3RpkJdmoqD7Nd6lHmMd3_4UVEL0KcrLTiVy7MWCql856HA8g7qJGOTtHHp4zWMWu6egJ00Os7f-35TjVF9haT7dSemnoww4S0ShkVvXVo_olv
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001CQQMIwNLjo-WVmxL9xBeQF8RhMgUzBO3oe3nebt6-d9w5O3EDjxL2cEVU5NVAaxoPPoi1363DwREErh9pDPKtIKJmSbWCvH-MDvdSmSB6_U6SZg7hqhDKhq0xHHxXLJxt2eAMgltCF4iT3-jyp2oAuWMmREhjlj6%26c
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A Garden Grows at St Barnabas’ 

by Molly Newling 

Those of our congregation who helped with the Fall Workday in 2021, or who tend to park outside the Richardson 

Room, have noticed that there has been gardening activity going on. 

The slope between the parking lot and the walkway was planted with roses some years ago, but the difficulty of 

watering that area, the increasing heat of our summers, and the recent arrival of a fatal disease (rose rosette disease) has 

caused them to fail.  As the roses died, the weeds took over, and the area became increasingly unkempt. 

With the support of the Rector and the Building & Grounds Committee, a new plan has been made for plantings in 

that area. The new design takes into consideration the realities of the location: the slope of the land, difficult access to 

water, and only occasional caretaking.  Plants were needed that thrive in dry sunny locations, do not need frequent 

pruning, would not block the view of the church, and would be attractive in all seasons.  

The best way to find plants to fit a site is to look to native species which are already well-adapted to our local soil 

and growing conditions.  Native plants have the ability to co-exist and support our local wildlife, which we have in 

abundance around St Barnabas’.  Many who have taken a walk up to the labyrinth have met our local fox, as well as 

birds, bees, and turtles that call St Barnabas’ their home. 

This approach conforms to the ideas of Douglas Tallamy, an entomologist at the University of Delaware, who ad-

vocates for planting native plants at homes and community areas to replace the natural environments destroyed by de-

velopment.  See his groundbreaking work at: https://homegrownnationalpark.org/tallamys-hub-1 or read his book, Na-

ture’s Best Hope: A New Approach to Conservation That Starts in Your Yard. 

Work on our newly-designed garden started last year, and already wildlife is coming to the few plants that have 
been put in. 

Left: 

Happy bee on Aromatic Aster  

 

 

 

 

 

Right: 

Can you find the insect in this aster?   

He’s big! 

Parish Workday 

The Building & Grounds Committee and Junior Warden invite you to an 

outdoor cleanup after the 10:15 a.m. service on Sunday, March 27.  We will 

continue work on the side parking lot garden, pick up leaves and sticks, and 

clear branches brought down by winter snows.  The rain date is April 3. 

https://homegrownnationalpark.org/tallamys-hub-1
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Thanks and More Thanks... 

• For the diligent collaboration of the amazing Music Minister Search Committee as we worked together to discern 

God’s call for the next St. Barnabas’ Music Minister, including Leigh Kennedy (Chair), Stephen Ackert, Beth Har-

per, Sharon Jones, Garrett Patterson, Ellen Riddle, Ann Sayles, and Cy Tamanaha.  

• For David Palmer accepting the call to serve and lead among us as our next Music Minister. 

• For the persistence and faithfulness of the Christian Education Coordinator Search Committee. 

• For Catherine Dubas’ kind and vital support for the church communications and administration, and also for her 

care in working with others who use our building or come to our door with another need.  

• For James Harris’ care for various aspects of our building and grounds. 

• For the ministry of Building & Grounds Committee, and, in particular, for their attentiveness to how updates and 

improvements can be made to our space. 

• For Jessica Riddle and Andy Riddle and all those who have helped to put together our virtual services this winter. 

• For the Regathering Committee (and in particular for Molly in her capacity as Chair of that committee), for all those 

who have helped to bring us back to worship in person. 

• For all those helping to co-facilitate a Lenten Small Group. 

• For the leadership of our amazing Senior Warden, Ellen Riddle, as well as for Larry Stark’s faithful and good ser-

vice as our Junior Warden. 

In the Presence of God 

We pray for God’s strength and healing for … Jonathan Barber, Bernard Blair, Emma Blevins, Jean Anne Braddon, 

Charles Camp, Margot Donnelly, Joshua Dugger, Rotha Frye, Preston George, Lee Gibbs, James Harris, Roger Hef-

feran, Sharon Jones, Alusine Kanu, Carolyn Lilienthal, Joy Lyles, Tom Lyles, Bob Macfarlane, Cindy McLaughlin, 

Helen Mosher, Aliyah Phillips, Beth Phillips, Anne Radway, Grace Rampersaud, Norma Ricketts, Barbara Rigden, Ann 

Sayles, Frank Spink, David Steidel, Karen Steidel, Mareea Wilson, Dana Wiseman, Ann Woodle, and Addison 

Yeaman. 

For the Church … the Archbishop of Canterbury, Justin Welby; our Presiding Bishop, the Most Rev. Michael Bruce 

Curry; and our Diocesan Bishops, the Rt. Rev. Susan Ellyn Goff, the Rt. Rev. Jennifer Brooke-Davidson, the Rt. Rev. 

Porter Taylor, the Rt. Rev. Ted Gulick, and the Rt. Rev. David Colin Jones and their families.  For our Rector, the Rev. 

John Bolin Shellito, and his family; for Cindy McLaughlin (in discernment); for our vestry, wardens, and staff; and for 

the work and ministry of St. John the Baptist Episcopal Church, Palma Soriano, Cuba.  

Update Your Preferences 

Please help us keep our database up to date by notifying the Parish Office if your contact information changes.  

Likewise, if you would like to unsubscribe from this newsletter or weekly emails please let us know: 703-941-2922 or 

stbarnabaschurch@outlook.com.   
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We’re on the Web! 

www.st-barnabaschurch.org 

Change Service Requested 

  
In-person services at 10:15 a.m. on Sundays are also intended to be livestreamed via YouTube. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCaPMxZtlb5sJikn7AEaVkpw 

 

Holy Week and Easter 
 

The Sunday of the Passion: Palm Sunday ▪ April 10, 2022 

8 a.m. & 10:15 a.m. services (indoors; masks required) 

Maundy Thursday ▪ April 14, 2022 

7:30 p.m. service, followed by Prayer Vigil 8:30-9:30 p.m. (indoors; masks required) 

Good Friday ▪ April 15, 2022 

Prayer Vigil 8:30-11:30 a.m.; Proper Liturgy 12 noon & 7:30 p.m. (indoors; masks required) 

Easter Day ▪ April 17, 2022 

8:00 a.m. service indoors; masks required ▪ 10:15 a.m. service outdoors with Brass 

mailto:www.st-barnabaschurch.org
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fchannel%2FUCaPMxZtlb5sJikn7AEaVkpw&data=04%7C01%7C%7C08eff8144d0e47cf9ac108d9f227f468%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637807075688604888%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey

